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one member added to the committee. The new deadline to have the committee leads 

meeting quorum by February 9th. It is important to have committees because they 
are student opportunities and involvement opportunities where students are paid to 

be on committees. As a committee chair, this will help you with working on your 

tasks and delegate things to students, which is a big matter. Itôs important for you 
as a leader to learn and understand the role that it will decrease workload. I believe, 

advisors can attest, and you canôt take on everything yourself which is why your 
committee is there to support and help you with these matters. For example, 

whether it is improving budgets, which is something for your committees that is 

required but also working on specific projects whether thatôs lobbying and chess or 
working on the sustainability events for Earth Day or creating events. As of right 

now, there is a one committee that meets quorum.  The document that is being 
shared, is the rundown of our committees at the moment. The purpose of this chart 

is to identify how many total seats each committee has? Whatôs been appointed so 

far? Do committee meet quorum? For the quorum, the committee need 50% plus 
one so for even numbered committees, they would need half of that plus one 

because 50% plus one would be 51%. For odd numbered committees, they would 
need over 50%. For example, for Andrewôs committee five are required for quorum 

since he has three that is 50% plus one. So, he is able to establish the quorum. The 

struggling point is getting people interviewed or appointing them because there is 
that deadline which we are setting to ensure that you do start meeting with your 

committees. The idea is to have quorum and start meeting with your committees. 
The reason is it is in your responsibilities. In the bylaws, should share those 

committees it is required to do but itôs not an additional task. This discussion is 

happening because on our end the Personnel Committee has talked about the 
support, we have provided with things which is having a step-by-step list of how 

the committee chair would go about the process and talking about it at multiple 
retreats. I wish to hear about what everyone is struggling with. 

A. Pajes states When I was reaching out to students at Concord Campus, it was 

easier on my end because I had a previous engagement with the last committee and 
the former director. It was an easier time to reach out to her network and there are 

students who have been involved since last year.  In contrast to this year, it is harder 
to find students. Many of us are working from home and hardly go to campus and 

the students that weôre looking for are doing the same thing. and I believe, what 

would help is if we can reach out to students about these things.  We are reaching 
out via email and most students are trained to filter out school emails in 2-5 days 
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If anyone need committee applicants, I will put the word out and we can get a group 

chat to keep up with each other. 
K. Dhillon says we do have FYM. He was on the Finance Committee and if you 

want to recruit him for your committee. Students can be on multiple committees or 

on all the committees if you want. There is no maximum capacity on how many 
committees you can be on which is something to think about if you see students on 

other committees and want to recruit them for your committee.  
K. Caro asks any other questions or discussions. 

25:26 

 
VII. NEW BUSINESS ITEMS: 

 
A. DISCUSSION ITEM- Future Directions Steering Committee Update 

The Board of Directors will discuss the update on the Future Directions Steering 

Committee.  
M. Almedia says Kabir, and I are on the Steering Committee. I wanted to explain 

everyone about where currently at and to give an idea about what we had on 
campus, specifically what was the mission statement. We do not have a vision 

statement, but we do have learning outcomes and it relates to whatôs done inside 

and outside of the classroom. Then we had shared strategic commitments. Shared 
Strategic Commitments came out of a planning exercise that was done by our prior 

president. President Sandy came in and one of her strengths is strategic planning, 
where are we headed as a campus and planning process. The Steering Committee 

started in August 2021. There is student representation, and the committee meets 

every Thursday.  I have been part of the committee since September 2021 and we 
needed to define what we were going to do, what the process is and specifically as 

it related to our strategic planning and bringing everybody together. There were 
different town halls done with our alumni association, with student groups, with 

staff and faculty. We went through the different datasets including that have been 

previously done and then we started to what are our values, what is this university 
that we going to distinguish as our values, where is our vision headed and then 

refine the mission. We did another town hall, got some feedback on that and now 
we are looking at what our goal statements behind that and the outcomes that we 

want to see with the outcomes will come strategies on how weôre going to reach 

those outcomes. On this PowerPoint, there is overview of where the Steering 
Committee is. On Steering Committee, there are professor, Associate Deans, 



https://www.csueastbay.edu/futuredirections/
https://www.csueastbay.edu/futuredirections/


https://docs.google.com/document/d/19eIZqwAGGWiqQRoSW7yRP8rAtcvIzcU79zwNyEsLmWM/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19eIZqwAGGWiqQRoSW7yRP8rAtcvIzcU79zwNyEsLmWM/edit
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37:38 

C. DISCUSSION ITEM- Resolution in Support of Bill 14 
The Board of Directors will discuss the Resolution in Support of Bill 14.  

A. Ashwalia says the Bill 14 is a new California Bill which was passed in 2021. It 

states any person in California who is in ages 6 to 18 has to have a mandatory full-
time education and the time they are not in school has to be an excused absence. 

Unfortunately, mental health or behavior health isnôt usually considered an excused 
absence but family emergencies or illnesses, etc. With Bill 14 mental health and 

behavioral health, will be considered an excused absence and more trainings for 

behavioral health will be implemented into schools. Iôm writing a resolution in 
support of the Bill 14. The resolution is not ready yet, but it will be shared as soon 

as itôs ready.  The bill is for only elementary, middle, and high schools which is a 
great step, but I believe it also should be implemented in the entire education system 

like universities. The pandemic has affected our mental health and should be a valid 

excuse to take rest and have a break. 
A. De Leon says Ashmita, and I met with each other to talk about this resolution. 

The feedback I want to give is to mention if it is a Senate or an Assembly bill. I am 
in support of this resolution. 

K. Caro asks if there are questions or discussion. 

39:50 

D. DISCUSSION ITEM- Resolution in Support of Bill 224 

The Board of Directors will discuss the Resolution in Support of Bill 224. 
A. Ashwalia says middle schools, elementary schools and high schools have health 

classes, but they donôt include mental health as a part of the curriculum. So, with 

the new Bill 224, which is a Senate Bill. The Bill asks for serious mental health in 
letters to be discussed in this curriculum for students to make them aware. There 

are students who donôt know what mental health is. For me, I didnôt know what my 
mental health was until I was older and educated myself on it. I think this bill is 

great for students. I am asking to bring this up to higher education because this is 

in elementary, middle, and high schools.  I want to make sure the curriculum is 
consistent, and it doesnôt stay in everyoneôs mind for a short time and then 

forgotten. The curriculum is constantly updated because we learn more about 
mental health every day and have to be consistently updated. What we are learning 

and what is necessary for the time is that students are learning. For example, if you 

were to teach something that was written about 10 years ago, that wouldnôt be 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/10gSZ29UFwalF5QIBrqoWYUp2xlXYXjuKzPPwLGKPVzI/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Ml09Yq7emdPd2I3xdM0zBmirW8nw6GaNfUmpIHap0F4/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/10gSZ29UFwalF5QIBrqoWYUp2xlXYXjuKzPPwLGKPVzI/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Ml09Yq7emdPd2I3xdM0zBmirW8nw6GaNfUmpIHap0F4/edit






Krisstina Caro (Feb 11, 2022 15:33 PST)
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